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12/26/24 Dear TCEQ, I attended one of your online presentations regarding drafting state
regulations to comply with OOOOc regulations. For the last 25 years I have worked for a ranch in
Shackelford County, Texas on which we raise cattle, engage in wildlife activities, generate
electricity via wind energy, operate shallow stripper wells and constantly work to improve
environmental quality of the land. We have 14 employees, use many local contractors and support
our community in many ways. We care deeply about preserving the land, wildlife and natural
resources and have received both wildlife and environmental stewardship awards. 
We are in favor of environmental activities for which the cost does not outweigh the benefit. As
written, the cost of OOOOc will kill small operators in the Big Country. First, the cost of a VRU
(vapor recovery unit) for one tank battery is well over $50,000. This does not include a minimum of
$25,000 for installation and maintenance. Adding these expenses to low volume stripper wells will
reduce their economic life by several years if not immediately killing them and the jobs and
communities they support. Killing marginal or stripper wells will cause an immediate waste of
valuable natural resources on which our communities, state and nation rely. Second, even if vapors
from marginal wells could be economically captured, the next problem is getting rid of the vapors!
Pipeline companies will not purchase or take small volumes of gas. Pipeline companies particularly
will not take shallow gas with high nitrogen content because it does not yield enough BTU's to
make it economical (this means that the vapors, if any, contain minimal amounts of methane at
best). The folks that drafted OOOOc completely failed to address these realities. By failing to
address the off-take issue, the small operator is left with flaring which also requires expensive
equipment and maintenance costs that reduce the economic life of the well and pose fire and other
environmental concerns. The Texas Government Code requires state agencies to do economic
impact studies for rural and small businesses. If these studies are done, I am certain that the TCEQ
will see that the economic cost of 0000c regulations on small business and rural communities will
far outweigh any alleged environmental benefit. 
Sincerely, Lance Thomas 


